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University Policy Committee
November 24, 2015
Mendenhall Student Center

I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Chair Erin Eatman called the meeting to order.  Members present included Chris Locklear, Bernie Schulz, John Stiller, Hiromi Sanders, Donna Payne, Lisa Ormond, Paul Gemperline, Lee Workman, Michelle Brooks. Also present were Madeleine Bade, Kim Walters, Ken DeVille and Steve Serck.
The minutes of the September 8, 2015 meeting were approved by consent.
II.
Old Business
· Review schedule of PRRs
E. Eatman reminded the committee that each divisional rep received a print out of their PRRs that are posted to the University Policy Manual and were asked to fill in the names of each PRR Shepherd, determine which PRRs will be reviewed in 2016, and return the spreadsheet to E. Eatman before the Nov. 24, 2015 UPC meeting. Each PRR rep should designate 20% of their PRRs to be reviewed each year, so that in five years every PRR has been reviewed. 
E. Eatman shared that she has received feedback from Human Resources, the Chancellor’s Division and Academic Affairs so far and asked the group to submit their information by December 23. 
III.
New Business
There was no new business. 
IV.
Standing Items

A.
Updates and new PRRs


Updates to the policy manual were shared in attachment 2. 


B.
PRR Proposals
The following PRR proposals were discussed:

1. Regulation Concerning Review of Disciplinary Information (B. Schulz):  The PRR Shepherd is Travis Lewis. This PRR will require the disclosure of disciplinary information on undergraduate and graduate student admission applications and will provide consistency for how disclosure of disciplinary information is handled in the admission process. The Graduate Council was added to the list of vetting groups. Already listed were Faculty Senate, Undergrad/Grad Admissions, Dean of Students, Office of Student Rights and Responsibilities, and International Affairs. 
2. HIPAA Medical Photography (K. DeVille on behalf of G. Vanderpool):  This PRR will establish guidelines for ECU clinical staff, faculty learners and other employees to follow when photographing patients at any ECU clinical site. The Faculty Senate was added to the existing list of vetting groups (OUC, Office of Institutional Integrity, Health Sciences Deans, HIPAA Steering Committee).  Dr. DeVille shared that the intention is to post this PRR as an interim until full vetting can take place. 

B.
UNC Policy Updates 



Updates to the UNC Policy Manual were shared in attachment 4. 

C.  
PRR Divisional Updates



The committee members shared various PRR related updates.   

V.
Next Steps
Next meeting is January 26, 2016 in Mendenhall Student Center.
VI.
Adjourn
